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Subsequently, you started a period of UA, on 24 June 1981, that lasted 316 days.  On 12 August 
1982, you were found guilty at special court-martial (SPCM) for the period of UA and awarded a 
Bad Conduct Discharge (BCD).  However, the BCD was suspended for a period of nine months.  
After your retention, you were issued a counseling warning, on 13 June 1983, for your frequent 
involvement with military authorities.  Then, on 13 March 1984, you received your second NJP 
for two periods of UA for one day each, and disrespect towards a superior non commission 
officer.  On 18 September 1984, you were issued a second counseling warning for your inability 
to conform to Marine Corps standards of performance and conduct.  You were then 
administratively reduced in rank for your professional incompetence.  Ultimately, you were 
recommended for separation due to your pattern of misconduct with an Other Than Honorable 
(OTH) characterization of service.  
 
Unfortunately, some documents pertinent to your administrative separation are not in your 
official military personnel file (OMPF).  Notwithstanding, the Board relies on a presumption of 
regularity to support the official actions of public officers and, in the absence of substantial 
evidence to the contrary, will presume that they have properly discharged their official duties. 
Your Certificate of Release or Discharge from Active Duty (DD Form 214), reveals that you 
were separated from the Marine Corps on 13 November 1984 with an OTH characterization of 
service, your narrative reason for separation is “Misconduct – Pattern of Misconduct,” your 
separation code is “HKA1,” and your reenlistment code is “RE-4.”   
 
The Board carefully considered all potentially mitigating factors to determine whether the 
interests of justice warrant relief in your case in accordance with the Kurta, Hagel, and Wilkie 
Memos.  These included, but were not limited to, your desire for a discharge upgrade and  
contentions that you were surrounded by alcohol and drugs on a daily basis, you were assaulted 
by unknown assailants, your platoon sergeant was complicit in your harassment, you feared the 
worst would happen to you, and you went UA was to get away from the abuse and harassment. 
For purposes of clemency and equity consideration, the Board noted you provided supporting 
documentation describing post-service accomplishments and a personal statement, but no 
advocacy letters.  
 
As part of the Board review process, the BCNR Physician Advisor who is a licensed clinical 
psychologist (Ph.D.), reviewed your contentions and the available records and issued an AO 
dated 30 August 2023.  The Ph.D. stated in pertinent part: 
 

Petitioner submitted post-service accomplishments. There is no evidence that the 
Petitioner was diagnosed with a mental health condition or harassment while in 
military service, or that he exhibited any psychological symptoms or behavioral 
changes indicative of a diagnosable mental health condition. He has provided no 
medical evidence in support of his claims. Unfortunately, his personal statement is 
not sufficiently detailed to establish clinical symptoms or provide a nexus with his 
misconduct. Additional records (e.g., post-service mental health records describing 
the Petitioner’s diagnosis, symptoms, and their specific link to his misconduct) 
would aid in rendering an alternate opinion. 

 






